
Twelve Memorable Speakers 
1950-2016 



Abraham Brillof, educator and author of the book 
“Unacccountable Accounting” 

Mr. Briloff practiced accounting and taught the subject as a professor at Baruch College in 
Manhattan. He became famous for the articles he wrote for Barron’s and his books, which 
enumerate many examples where managers misapplied accounting rules and auditors did 
nothing about them.  He was revered by investors and vilified but also respected by 
companies and their accounting firms. Dr. Brillof spoke in 1978 and again in 1985, when 
he spoke on "Accounting and Society: A Broken Covenant." 



Peter Drucker,  
renowned  management consultant, educator and author 

His many books were filled with lessons on how organizations can bring out the 
best in people, and how workers can find a sense of community and dignity in a 
modern society organized around large institutions. He spoke in 1974 on 
“Management by Objective.” 



Congressman Jack Brooks, D-TX 

Congressman for 42 years.  His Inspector General Act established independent 
Offices of Inspector General in major agencies to prevent fraud and waste.  
Other Brooks bills reduced federal paperwork, provided a uniform system of 
federal procurement, eliminated overlapping audit requirements and established 
the Department of Education.  He spoke in 1987 on “The Political Side of the 
Balance Sheet.” 



G. Edward DeSeve 

Controller and Deputy Director of OMB under President Clinton; Chief 
Financial Officer of HUD; Special Adviser to President Barack Obama for the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act. He spoke in in January 1995 on his 
early impressions and challenges at his new position as OMB Controller, and 
again in October 2009 on “Risks within the Recovery Act.” 
 



Stephen Barr, Washington Post 
 

Stephen Barr – Washington Post reporter, Federal Page editor, and 
congressional editor, spoke and answered questions in November 1994 on 
the Washington Post’s coverage of federal government topics. 



Tim Clark, GovExec Magazine 

Tim Clark, editor in chief, publisher and president of Government 
Executive, spoke in December 2007 on his overseas tour of U.S. military 
activities in Iraq and throughout the Middle East. 
 



2008- Stan Collender 
Stan Collender, leading expert and writer on federal budget and fiscal issues, and 
among a handful of people who have worked for both the House and Senate 
budget committees, spoke on federal budget issues in December 2008. 



Gwen Sykes, Secret Service CFO and adjunct professor 
at American University 

Gwen Sykes also served as CFO at NASA and at Yale University.  Gwen 
gave outstanding presentations on “leadership during challenging times” 
at Chapter luncheons in April 2013 and  December2016. 



Sheila Conley, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Finance 
and Deputy Chief Financial Officer at HHS 

2006-present, Deputy CFO and Deputy Assistant Secretary for Finance at HHS, 
the federal government’s largest agency. Formerly State Department’s 
Managing Director for Financial Policy, Reporting and Analysis, and Acting 
Controller at OMB.  Spoke on Medicare and Medicaid in April 2016. 



Mark Reger on the U.S. Government’s Financial Report 
As Deputy Assistant Secretary  for Accounting Policy at Treasury, Mark Reger 
spoke in 2011 and 2013 on the consolidated financial report of the U.S. 
Government. Currently the Deputy Controller at OMB, Mark is the FASAB 
Board member representing OMB; he also represented Treasury on FASAB 
from 2010 -2014. Mark also serves as a Senior Vice President at AGA National. 



Gene Dodaro, U.S. Comptroller General 

Gene Dodaro spoke at the September 2013 luncheon about financial, 
management and fiscal challenges for governments at all levels by the 
combination of slow economic growth and constrained resources, and what 
GAO’s work suggested for moving forward. 



Wendy Payne , FASAB Executive Director 

FASAB staff member since 1991 and FASAB Executive Director from 1996 to the present; also a 
past DC Chapter President.  Wendy is a regular speaker at Chapter luncheons and at the 
Chapter’s annual spring training event, providing members with news and insights on FASAB’s 
recent issuances and current projects.  
Factoid: When then-Acting Comptroller General Gene Dodaro was scheduled to speak at the 
chapter’s April 1998 luncheon, he was called to the hill a day early to testify on GAO’s audit of 
the FY 1997 Consolidated Financial Statements of the U.S. Government. Wendy rose to the 
occasion on very short notice, and gave a presentation on the FY 1997 CFS and its audit results 
from GAO, as well as an update on FASAB’s activities.  
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